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REMINDER 

Remember to pick up your tickets for 
the Faculty/Staff Reception at the 
Dunes Golf and Beach Club. Get your 
tickets from Nadine Godwin in the 
Office of Advancement, EMS Building, 
Suite 104. 

NEH SUMMER STIPENDS 

Deadline for summer stipends, which 
provide support for college teachers 
working in the humanities to do 
full-time research or summer study, 
is Sept. 20. Application kits and 
specific information may be obtained 
from Tommy Coggins at 7-7093 
(Columbia), USC's Office of 
Sponsored Programs and Research 
(SPAR). 

SABBATICAL APPLICATIONS 

The deadline for sabbatical 
applications to be submitted to 
school deans is Sept. 20. Faculty 
development grant application 
deadlines are Oct. 4 for fall, Feb. 
7 for spring, and April 4 for 
summer. Contact your school dean for 
application forms. Information 
also is available from Charmaine 
Tomczyk, committee chairperson. 

CREDIT CARD CHANGES 

The South Carolina Budget and 
Control Board and the University of 
South Carolina is requesting that 
all personnel using the State Credit 
Card to stop use of American 
Petrofina for purchases. American 
Petrofina discontinued the deduction 
of Federal Excise Tax on gasoline. 
FINA stations are a division of 
American Petrofina. If you have any 
questions, contact Randall Cox at 
ext. 2161. 

COASTAL CAROLINA COLLEGE 

COASTAL SELF-STUDY 

The library has 10 extra copies of 
the Coastal Self-Study report of 
1981. Anyone interested in obtaining 
a copy should contact Kay Alford, 
ext. 2402. Unclaimed copies will be 
discarded after Sept. 6. 

TUITION ASSISTANCE REQUESTS 

All tuition assistance requests are 
to go through Margaret Ammons, ext. 
2012, EMS-121. 

FOOD SERVICE OPENS 

Beginning Sept. 3, the Campus 
Station will be open from 7:30 a.m. 
to 2:30 p.m. Monday through Friday. 
A breakfast bar is served in the 
mornings. The lunch selections will 
be deli sandwiches, hamburgers, hot 
dogs, barbecue sandwiches, a sula<l 
bar and beverage center. On 
Thursdays, a faculty and staff 
special breakfast will be danish and 
co[[ee for $1 from 7-8 a.m. Doug 
Shoe is director of food services. 

MICRO VAX I COMPUTER 

Computer Services has acquired a 
Micro VAX I computer by Digital 
Equipment Corporation for a one-to­
two month period. Software includes 
Pascal, FORTRAN, and C, along with 
the VMS Operating System. The Micro 
VAX I will support the same software 
the entire VAX family supports. For 
a demonstration, or to try out the· 
equipment, contact Marvin Marozas at 
2077. 
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AUTOMATIC CHECK DEPOSIT 

Those who wish to have automatic 
check deposit through the Myrtle 
Beach Air Force Base Credit Union 
may contact the Personnel Office. 
Anyone who is a State of South 
-~arolina employee is eligible. 

RETENTION AND SCHEDULING 

The Chancellor and the Office of 
Academic Affairs is working with the 
Deans to ensure that all freshmen 
will have course schedules 
appropriate to the first-year 
college student. This step was taken 
to ensure that new students have 
appropriate schedules. Research 
supports that retention is enhanced 
when students start at the 
appropriate level, and in courses 
that are sequential for success. 
Chancellor Eaglin thanks the faculty 
for their continued support in 
meeting the college's 1990 goals. 

HOUSING UPDATE 

A first draft of a proposal to have 
USC Coastal Carolina College's 
mission changed to allow residential 
housing will be delivered to the 
University of South Carolina on 
Sept. 6. Chancellor Eaglin will 
continue to work toward getting 
residential housing on the Coastal 
Carolina campus. The deadlines for 
completing this proposal, and other 
proposals that will be made 
concerning housing, are on tight 
schedules. The Chancellor will be 
asking faculty and staff members to 
help as needed with this project. 

PUBLICATION DEADLINE 

Deadline to get news in "This Week," 
a newsletter distributed to 
faculty, staff, students and 500 
friends of the college, will be 5 
p.m. Tuesdays for the following 
week's edition. 

FACULTY /STAFF NEWS 

TIM TOUZEL, School of Education, 
last week gave an In-Service 
presentation entitled "Guidelines 
for Teacher Planning," to the four 
Marion County School Districts. He 
also gave a presentation on 
"Critical Needs in Math Teaching" to 
the Darlington County math teachers. 

STEVE NAGLE presented a two-hour 
workshop on second language 
acquisition theory July 19 at USC 
Columbia as part of an eight-week US 
Information Agency grant program for 
French- and Portuguese-speaking 
English language teachers and 
administrators from several African 
countries. 

ED CERNY will be a guest speaker at 
Conway Hospital's opening of its 
Fit-Trail Exercise-Jogging Program. 
He will speak on "Getting and 
Keeping the Businessman Fit for 
Life." 

AUDREY GARLAND has completed her 
tenure as president of the South 
Carolina Association for Community 
Education. She will remain on the 
board for 1985-86 and serve as the 
organization's vice president and as 
chairperson of the Constitution and 
the Elections committees. 

HERB WEIGAND'S watercolor painting, 
entitled "Passage," was on 
exhibition at the South Carolina 
Watercolor Society Membership Show 
at the Tidwell Gallery in Charleston 
from July 14, until Aug. 14. 

STUDENT NEWS 

MIKE MONGEON, a senior, and HAL 
RUSKA, a sophomore, attended the 
national conclave of Sigma Phi 
Epsilon, a national social 
fraternity. The conclave was held in 
San Antonio, Texas, Aug. 15-18. 
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